

# City of Long Beach Working Together to Serve

# **NB-22**

Date:

September 15, 2015

To:

Honorable Mayor and City Council

From:

Councilman Al Austin, Chair, Personnel and Civil Service Committee

Subject:

RECOMMENDED CHARTER COMMISSION REAPPOINTMENTS

The Personnel and Civil Service Committee, at its meeting held Tuesday, September 8, 2015, considered communications relative to the above subject.

It is the recommendation of the Personnel and Civil Service Committee to the City Council that the communication be received and the following reappointments confirmed: Harbor Commission (2 reappointments); and Water Commission (2 reappointments).

Respectfully submitted,

PERSONNEL AND CIVIL SERVICE COMMITTEE

Councilman Al Austin, Chair

Prepared by: Carolyn Hill

REAL TO WHEEL



September 8, 2015

MEMBERS OF THE PERSONNEL AND CIVIL SERVICE COMMITTEE City of Long Beach

#### RECOMMENDATION:

To receive and approve the following Charter Commission appointments pursuant to Section 509 of the City Charter and Section 2.03.065 of the Long Beach Municipal Code.

#### **DISCUSSION:**

## **Harbor Commission**

- Lou Anne Bynum At Large Seat District 3 Resident Reappointment
- Doug Drummond At Large Seat District 3 Resident Reappointment

Lou Anne Bynum is the Executive Vice President of College Advancement and Economic Development for Long Beach City College. Bynum's extensive community involvement includes serving as President of Leadership Long Beach and Chair of the Long Beach Chamber of Commerce. She has also received numerous accolades, including most recently the 2013 "Excellence in Leadership Award" from the California Community College Association of Occupational Educators.

Doug Drummond represented the Third District of the Long Beach City Council from 1990 to 1998, two of those years as Vice Mayor, and was a Long Beach Police officer for more than 29 years. He is past Chairman of the Greater Long Beach Chapter of the American Red Cross and past President of the Downtown Lions Club of Long Beach, Long Beach Youth Centers, Inc., the Boys' and Girls' Clubs of Long Beach, and the Historical Society of Long Beach.

### **Water Commission**

- Arthur Levine At Large Seat District 3 Resident Reappointment
- Harry Saltzgaver At Large Seat District 9 Resident Reappointment

Arthur Levine has served as Vice-President of the Long Beach Police Foundation and on the Board of Long Beach Transit. He was a founding faculty member, Ukleya Center for Ethical Leadership at California State University, Long Beach and is the host and Executive Producer of the Straight Talk Television Show, a weekly half-hour public affairs show.

Harry Saltzgaver has served as the Executive Editor of Gazette Newspapers since 1992. Harry previously served on the Long Beach Parks and Recreation Commission for 11 years. He is the Chair-elect of the Goodwill SOLAC Board of Directors and a Trustee of the Grand Prix of Long Beach Foundation.

#### SUGGESTED ACTION:

Approve recommendation.

Respectfully submitted,

Mayor Robert Garcia City of Long Beach

Dated: August 31, 2015